[bookmark: _GoBack]Service Date: July 26, 2016

DOCKET D-150718									PAGE 2

[image: ]

STATE OF WASHINGTON
UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 ● www.utc.wa.gov
July 26, 2016
NOTICE OF IMPOSITION OF SUSPENDED PENALTY 

RE:	Penalty Assessment against Todd G. Janisch Enterprises, 
Docket D-150718
TO ALL PARTIES:
On June 29, 2015, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) assessed a penalty of $1,000 against Todd G. Janisch Enterprises (TJ Enterprises or Company) for one violation of RCW 19.122. On July 13, 2015, TJ Enterprises accepted the Commission’s offer to suspend and then waive the penalty on the conditions that (1) TJ Enterprises’ employees attend “Dig Safe” training provided through the National Utility Contractors Association within 90 days and submit documentation of that attendance; and (2) TJ Enterprises commit no further violations of RCW 19.122 within the following 12 months. 
On July 19, 2016, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter stating that the Commission has not received any confirmation that TJ Enterprises’ employees attended the “Dig Safe” training to which the company agreed. Staff, therefore, recommends that the Commission impose the suspended $1,000 penalty against TJ Enterprises for failure to meet the agreed conditions of that suspension. 
The Commission takes official notice of its records and agrees that TJ Enterprises has not complied with the conditions on which the Commission suspended the penalty. Accordingly, TJ Enterprises must pay the $1,000 penalty the Commission originally assessed.
THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the $1,000 penalty the Commission assessed is now due and payable. 
STEVEN V. KING 
Executive Secretary 
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